
Danbury Parish Council – February/March 2020 
 

 

Meet your Councillors at the Farmers Market – 1st February and 7th March 2020 
Come and meet your Parish Councillors at the Farmers Market on the first Saturday of every month 
between 9.30am and 12.30pm at the Sports and Social Centre (with the exception of January).  
There is wide a variety of stalls selling local produce and crafts.   
 

Would you like to have a say in local issues and be involved in making decisions 
about Danbury? 

There are currently vacancies for Parish Councillors.  If you are a Danbury resident or work in the 
village, and would like to make a contribution to your community, please get in touch.  Full Parish 
Council meetings are held every 2 months and Councillors can also opt to sit on Committees for 
Planning, Facilities and Environment.  There are lots of opportunities to get involved in a variety of 
local issues and community initiatives.  If you would like more information, please visit the Parish 
Council website, attend a meeting or contact the Parish Clerk.   
 
Police Specials 
We are still looking for volunteers to become Police Specials in the village.  For further information, 
please contact the Parish Office on 01245 225111 or visit the Parish Council Website. 
 

Dog Fouling  
While stocks last, free dog bags are available from the Parish Office so please call in and pick some 
up.  To report issues with dog fouling, contact Chelmsford City Council on 01245 606 606 or visit 
www.chelmsford.gov.uk/dog-fouling.   
 
Recycling and Dog Waste Bags – announcement from Chelmsford City Council 

“Chelmsford City Council will no longer be supplying residents with additional rolls of plastics 
sacks for recycling.  
 
In response to our climate and ecology emergency declared in July 2019 we have looked at 
areas where we can eliminate and or reduce single-use plastics within our organisation. 
The decision has been made to no longer issue outposts with rolls of recycling sacks for 
plastics with immediate effect. We will continue to deliver a roll of plastic sacks to each 
household in Chelmsford once a year, and we will be encouraging residents to maximise the 
space in each sack with messages such as “wash the bottle, squash the bottle and put the lid 
back on” to expel the air. Additionally, we are aware that some of the recycling sacks are 
used for unintended purposes, so we aim to stop that too.  
 
We will also no longer be providing plastic dog waste bags.” 

 
If you have any queries, please contact Chelmsford City Council: recycling@chelmsford.gov.uk 
 

Postcards for Sale   
There are a variety of Danbury postcards available for sale from the Parish Office and some local 
businesses.  These include views of Danbury Lakes, Eves Corner, Cricket on Dawson Memorial 
Field and Danbury Pubs.  The postcards are 50p each.   
 

http://www.chelmsford.gov.uk/dog-fouling
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Old Pavilion and Danbury Sports and Social Centre - Function Rooms for Hire  
The Old Pavilion is located at the entrance to the Danbury Sports and Social Centre car park and is 
available for hire by the public for social and community purposes.  It is a large single room with 
kitchen and toilet facilities and is ideal for a variety of groups to meet.  Function rooms are also 
available at the Sports and Social Centre.  Enquires to the Sports and Social Centre on 01245 
224515 or email info@danburysportscentre.co.uk.   
 

Litter 
If you can give any assistance in keeping your local area tidy by disposing of litter responsibly, this 
would help to keep the village a pleasant place to live and visit. 
 

New Neighbour Packs 
These packs are produced by the Parish Council and contain lots of useful information for people 
moving to Danbury.  If you have recently moved to the village, or know someone who has, please 
call into the Parish Office to pick up a pack or contact us for one to be delivered.   

Parish Council Website and Facebook Page  
Don’t forget to visit our website at www.danbury-essex.gov.uk and ‘like’ us on Facebook to get up 
to date information on meetings, consultations, local events and village information.  If you are 
holding an event in Danbury, please contact the Parish Office so that this can be included in the 
village diary.  There are also listings for Danbury businesses, clubs and organisations.  Please email 
parishcouncil@danbury-essex.gov.uk with your details if you would like to be included.    
 
February 2020 Meetings:  Monday 3rd Planning, Monday 10th Community Engagement, Tuesday 
18th Health and Wellbeing, Wednesday 24th Planning, Wednesday 26th Resources. 
 
March 2020 Meetings:  Wednesday 11th Facilities, Monday 16th Planning, Wednesday 18th 
Resources, Monday 23rd Environment, Wednesday 25th Parish Council. 
 

Stuart Berlyn (Chairman) 13 Hopping Jacks Lane, Danbury CM3 4PN 01245 225883 

April Chapman (Vice Chairman), 6 Southview Road, Danbury CM3 4DX  01245 224791 

Linda Anstee, c/o Danbury Parish Council Office, Danbury CM3 4NQ 01245 223855 

Chris Baker, 60 Belvedere Road, Danbury CM3 4RB 01245 223440 

Graham Chapman, 6 Southview Road, Danbury CM3 4DX 01245 224791 

Barbara Hallett, Orchard Lodge, Cherry Garden Lane, Danbury CM3 4QY 01245 226523 

Mandy Hessing, 160 Main Road, Danbury CM3 4DT 01245 227523 

Alan Keeler, Hazelbank, Fitzwalter Lane Danbury CM3 4DZ 01245 222329 

Paul Sutton, 4 The Heights, Danbury CM3 4AG 01245 917507 

Jonathan Thombs, 13 Little Fields, Danbury CM3 4UR 01245 767037 

 
Michelle Harper, Parish Clerk 
Danbury Parish Council, Old School House, Main Road, Danbury, CM3 4NQ   
Telephone 01245 225111:   Email parish.council@danbury-essex.gov.uk  
Office opening times:   Monday to Friday 9.15am – 1pm.   
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